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All news media that still stand for freedom of speech are
showing the people how close the nations are to war; not just
conventional war, but nuclear war. Even the dooms day clock is
running out of time.

 

Read the headlines, they’re just part of one day’s news:

 

·        Russian Air Force Relentless in First Day of
Major  Airstrikes  Over  Idlib,  Turkey’s  ‘Double-Dealing’
Continues

 

·        One dead, four wounded in new Israeli air strikes
in Syria – state media
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·        Russian Anti-Submarine Aircraft Arrive in Syria
for Massive Naval War Games

 

·        Japan’s largest warship trains with US naval
strike group in contested South China Sea

 

·        US dollar completely ditched in trade between
Iran and Iraq – official

 

·        False-flag failure… US cuts to the chase to
defend its terrorists in Syria

 

·        Assad Readies Last Major Showdown if Syria War

·        Navy Still on High Alert in Middle East

·        Amphib USS Iwo Jima Now In Persian Gulf; First
U.S. Capital Ship in Region Since March

·        U.S. Navy Ready to Protect Freedom of Navigation
in Strait of Hormuz Amid Iran Threat

 

The Sacred Scriptures show that these wars would start in that
fourth  part  of  the  earth  in  and  around  the  great  River
Euphrates. Please notice, the exact location is shown.

 

See now:

Revelation 6:8



And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

Beast means religions and their armies.

 

Notice, “a fourth part of the earth”.

 

The Scriptures even show what fourth part of the earth.

Revelation 9:14-15

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great River Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

 

Did you get that? The fourth part of the earth that is home to
the great River Euphrates.

 

Now see Revelation Chapter 6 again:

Revelation 6:1-8

1 And I saw when the Lamb opened one of the seals, and I
heard, as it were, one of the four living ones saying as with
a voice like thunder: Come and see.



2 And I looked, and behold, a white horse; and he who sat on
it had a bow; and a crown was given to him: and he went out
conquering and to conquer.

3  And when He had opened the second seal, I heard the second
living one say: Come and see.

4 And there went out another horse that was red; and power was
granted to him who sat upon it to take peace from the earth,
and that they should kill one another; and there was given to
him a great sword.

5 And when He had opened the third seal, I heard the third
living one say: Come and see. And I looked, and behold, a
black horse; and he who sat on it had a pair of scales in his
hand.

6 And I heard a voice in the midst of the four living ones,
saying: A measure of wheat for a penny, and three measures of
barley for a penny; and see you do not hurt the oil and the
wine.

7 And when He had opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of
the fourth living one say: Come and see.

8 And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

Verse 6: Did you see that the wars involve oil?

Verse 8: Oil in that fourth part of the earth.

 



When we compare Revelation 13, we see religion as well as oil.

 

This shows us that the leading religion is involved in oil,
and as we see in Revelation 6:6, is trying to control this
great wealth and force their religion on the world—force by
war. This total chapter is explained in detail in our book,
The Mark of the Beast, Volume 1. But now notice just a few
Prophecies that are taking place now.

Revelation 13:11

And I saw another beast coming up out of the earth, and he had
two horns like a lamb, but he spoke like a dragon.

 

We explain fully in The Mark of the Beast who this nation and
religions are.

 

Revelation 13:12-18

12 And he exercised all the authority of the first beast
before him, and caused the earth and those who dwell in it to
worship the first beast, whose deadly wound was healed.

13 And he does great wonders, so that he makes (nuclear) fire
come down from heaven on the earth in the sight of men.

14 And deceives (Rev. 12:9) those who dwell on the earth by
those acts of power which he had authority to do in the sight
of the beast; saying to those who dwell on the earth, that
they should make a likeness of the beast, which had the wound
by a sword, and did live.

15 And he had power to give life to the likeness of the beast,
that the likeness of the beast should both speak, and cause
that as many as would not worship the likeness of the beast



should be killed. (forced religion)

16 And he causes all, both small and great, rich and poor,
free and bond, that they should give to themselves a mark
(666) upon their right hands, or in their foreheads,

17 And that no one might buy or sell (their oil), unless he
had the mark, or the number of his name.

18 Here is wisdom: Let him who has understanding count the
number of the beast; for it is the number of a man. And his
number is 666.

 

Verse 16: the details of the mark on the right hand and on the
forehead are explained in our book, The Mark of the Beast,
Volume 1.

 

Now see:

Revelation 6:6

And I heard a voice in the midst of the four living ones,
saying: A measure of wheat for a penny, and three measures of
barley for a penny; and see you do not hurt the oil and the
wine.

 

These wars, to control religion and the oil, are prophesied to
proceed until a third part of man is killed over that fourth
part of the earth, in and around the great River Euphrates.

 

These wars have already started. Except for one, all religions
on earth are involved and those religions will not repent.



 

See:

Revelation 9:14-15, 20-21

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great River Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

20 And the rest of the men who were not killed by these
plagues, still did not repent of the works of their hands,
that  they  should  not  worship  demons,  and  Gods  (elohim,
teraphim) of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of
wood: which can neither see, nor hear, nor walk;

21 Neither did they repent of their murders, nor of their
sorceries, nor of their fornication, nor of their thefts.

 

They will not repent.

 

So,  where  will  all  of  this  lead,  according  to  the  next
Prophecy, before it ends?

 

Prophecy shows a great nuclear burning of the earth for this
generation. The bombs were prophesied to become a reality in
this generation starting in 1934.

 

I have given these Prophecies in detail in our books, The Mark
of the Beast; The End; and Birth of the Nuclear Baby. I’ve



also  explained  them  in  sermons,  most  of  which  have  been
transcribed, and are available in The Books of Yisrayl.

 

You can read them for free online, but notes can be made in a
book, that can be tagged, marked, and used over and over again
to teach others what you have learned.

 

Freedom of Speech Under Attack

 

Freedom of speech is being attacked in the U.S., as well as
the rest of the world, in an effort to stop this Warning
Message from going out.

 

Some religions do not want the Truth to be told; so, they are
forcefully trying to stop or censor it.

 

I urge you to quickly get those books before they start trying
to take books of Truth off the market.

 

But know this…

 

This Message will be preached to all the world, and then The
End; and the gates of hell will not stop it. That is a
Scriptural fact! But be determined to get this information as
it does come your way.

Mattithyah 16:18



And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this Rock,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

Matthew 24:14, Amplified

And this good news of the kingdom (the Gospel) will be
preached throughout the whole world as a testimony to all the
nations, and then will come the end.

Mattithyah 24:14, BOY

And this Joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

 

Read now:

II Timayah 3:1-9

1 Know this also: that in the Last Days perilous times will
come.

2 For men will be lovers of themselves, covetous, boasters,
proud,  blasphemers,  disobedient  to  parents,  unthankful,
unholy,

3 Without natural affection, trucebreakers, unforgiving, false
accusers, without self-control, brutal, despisers of those who
are righteous,

4  Traitors;  betrayers,  headstrong,  arrogant,  lovers  of
pleasure more than lovers of Yahweh,

5 Having a form of Holiness, but denying the Authority of
it—from such turn away!



6 For they are the sort who creep into the houses, and lead
away silly women who are loaded down with sins, captured by
various lusts,

7 Always learning, but never able to come to the knowledge of
the Truth.

8 Now as Iannes, and Iambres opposed Mosheh, so also do these
men  oppose  the  Truth—men  of  corrupt  minds,  reprobate
concerning  the  Faith.

9 But they will proceed no further; for their folly will be
manifest to all, as theirs also was!

 

The Savior, Yahshua Messiah, had the following written for
this generation which started in 1934.

Mattithyah 24:11-14, 12

11 And many false religions will be aroused, and will deceive
the many.

12 And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

13 But he who endures until the end, the same will be saved.

14 And this Joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

12 And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

 

Iniquity – doing away with Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness – by



4,199 religions have brought morals down to zero.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this Rock,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

I Corinthians 6:6-10

6 As it is, brother goes to law against brother, and this
before unbelievers!

7 Why, the very fact that you have lawsuits among you means
you have been completely defeated already. Why not rather be
wronged? Why not rather be cheated?

8 No, you yourselves do the wronging and cheating, and you do
these things to your own brothers!



9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor  God worshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,

10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.

II Corinthians 6:14-18

14    Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has Righteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does light have with darkness?

15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
Worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with
an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?

16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with Gods
(elohim)? For we are the House of the living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.

17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean thing, and I will receive
you.

18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and
daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.

 

But in the Last Days:

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all



congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

All  4,199  religions  are  building  for  war,  but  anyone  who
desires Righteousness can repent.

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  may  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

Yahshua Messiah said:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

Compare with:

Deuteronomy 12:5-8

5 But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House



of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

6 There you must bring your burnt offerings and sacrifices,
your tithes, and special gifts you have vowed to give, your
freewill  offerings,  and  the  firstborn  of  your  herds  and
flocks.

7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.

8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—

 

Tune  In  On  Official  House  of  Yahweh  Facebook  Page
or  Yahweh.com  At  9:00  am  Central  Time  Every  Seventh  Day
Sabbath Morning. You can also get us on Twitter and YouTube.

 

I pray the best for you and hope to see you soon.

 

Keep The House of Yahweh phone number, 325-893-5899, handy.

 

The only prophesied protected place in this generation is The
House of Yahweh.

 

May Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

Love, True Love



 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com


